Thames View Infants





Paul Jordan Headteacher

Rosa Corcoran-Jones Deputy Headteacher Adam Dobson Assistant Headteacher



6th March 2025

Dear Parents and Carers,

Warm greetings to all our families during the Holy Month of Ramadaan.

As you may know, Ramadan is a special time for Muslim families to fast, pray, and reflect, strengthening their faith. Eid-ul-Fitr is a joyful celebration at the end of Ramadan, where families come together in happiness and share blessings with others.

We are pleased to confirm that both the Infant and Junior Schools will be closing on Monday, 31st March 2025 for Eid-ul-Fitr. This will give our Muslim families the opportunity to celebrate Eid fully together. We hope that this special occasion brings peace, joy, and blessings to your homes.

For those who are not celebrating Eid, we hope this letter provides sufficient notice of the School Closure. Please be reminded that both the Infant School (and School Nursery) and the Junior School will be closing on this day, as part of a joint decision by both Headteachers.

Both Schools will reopen the following day, Tuesday 1st April. The Infant School will be hosting an Eid celebration for all families on Tuesday, 1st April 2025. More information about this event will be sent to you shortly.

This is the first time both Schools have trailed a floating day of closure, and we want to take this opportunity to thank all our families for your understanding and support with this.

Looking ahead, please also note that Eid-ul-Adha will be a further floating holiday, later this year. The estimated date for this closure is Friday, 6th June 2025. We will keep you informed as this date approaches. All of our <u>Term Time Dates</u> can be viewed on our School Website.

Thank you again for your continued support and cooperation.

Wishing all those celebrating, a blessed and joyful forthcoming Eid.

Yours sincerely,

Paul Jordan, *Headteacher*











